Minutes of ESIP Call – March 24, 2009
Next Meeting:  April 21 at 10:00 AM EDT - Focus will be on creating agenda for May meeting in Wolfville, Nova Scotia.
Participants

Diane Gould (EPA), Jawed Hameedi (NOAA), Jim Latimer (EPA), Gary Lines (EC), Jason Naug (DFO),  Kathryn Parlee (EC), and Susan Russell-Robinson (USGS)
0.5   hour  has  been added as in-kind for all participants.
May 2009 Meeting

The group discussed the upcoming  2nd annual ESIP meeting. Christine Tilburg reminded everyone that a block of rooms has been reserved at the Blomidon Inn (http://www.blomidon.ns.ca/ or by calling 1-800-565-2291 ext 0) for May 26-27. Kathryn Parlee suggested that individuals make their reservations soon as possible as she believes the block will only be held until mid-April. At the present time, the ESIP meeting is expected to be 1/2 of the day on May 27 or May 28 (depending on the final BoFEP agenda). The possibility of using Acadia University's wi-fi facilities to have a video conference was discussed. Kathryn will look into this further. Diane Gould requested that members carpool as much as possible. Christine stated that she will add a file to the Steering Committee folder on the ESIP Planning Site to record everyone's travel plans. She'll include e-mails so that members can connect with one another. (Action to be taken: If you are attending the meeting and wish to carpool, please send your information to Christine - table posted on Planning Site: www.gulfofmaine.org/esipplanning).
New ESIP Logo

Through some funds that Environment Canada accessed, ESIP has been able to work with a graphic designer on several items(Margaret Issenman: http://www.issenman.ca/). Peggy completed work on a new ESIP logo with input from Susan, Kathryn, and Christine. The group agreed that the new logo is fantastic. Susan Russell-Robinson mentioned that the logo is also available in black and white and reverse format. Jim Latimer asked when the logo will be available on the ESIP webpage. Christine said she'd send it to Jim Cradock once she's received the final files.
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Restructure of Fisheries and Aquaculture

The Fisheries and Aquaculture subcommittee has been having difficulty gaining momentum. Christine has suggested that the subcommittee be split into two different groups (one focused on fisheries and the other on aquaculture). It's hoped that this will open communication and make discussion of data run more smoothly.  This does mean that instead of searching for one chair for this subcommittee, Christine is now trying to locate two. There is a volunteer for aquaculture (John Brawley). However, assistance locating a chair for fisheries is needed. Jason Naug mentioned that he contacted individuals at DFO and did not find any volunteers. Christine mentioned that she's also asked Betsy Nicholson and Jason Links for suggestions from within NMFS.
Indicator Reporting Tool

Jim Cradock has been very busy (with input from Christine) revising the current version of the ESIP Indicator Reporting Tool. Although the new tool is not available to the public, it has been successfully migrated to the Council server. Jim is in the process of working through Christine's revision requests. After he is finished with this (rather lengthy) list, he will work on importing the wetland and eelgrass files Christine has collected for the various States and Provinces. Christine mentioned that the revisions have taken a lot of Jim's time and he's done an amazing job. She can't wait for the Steering Committee to see the new version. Gary Lines stated that Jim has put in a huge effort and he thinks that ESIP should find a way to show our appreciation. Christine stated that she'd think about the best way to accomplish this. (Action to be taken: Christine will discuss with Kathryn and Susan the best way to show Jim how much ESIP values his effort with the Indicator Reporting Tool. Susan, Kathryn, and Christine decided that a gift certificate to one of Portland's restaurants would be appropriate. Susan donated funds and Christine will obtain the gift certificate).
Funding

DFO has accessed approximately $8,000 Canadian dollars to extend the Program Manager contract. Proposals are still out for the NOAA SARP and Massachusetts Environmental Trust. At this time, Christine is funded to approximately June 30.

Puget Sound Document

David Keeley previously sent a document regarding the Puget Sound Indicators program and thought that the Steering Committee might wish to discuss the Puget effort. As David was absent this discussion was postponed. It was suggested that the May meeting might be a good time to discuss the Puget Sound effort along with similar efforts. Jawed Hameedi mentioned that if the group wants to discuss these projects, he suggests that there is a plan prior to May. He thought that perhaps some individuals might be able to present the information to the group. 
Jim Latimer wondered if there was any intention to migrate to ESIP 2. He thought that the May meeting might be a perfect time to start this discussion . In particular, he noted that many of the ecosystem health projects (such as the Delaware and Puget Sound efforts) are migrating towards building in legislative goals. Jason mentioned that Jay Walmsley will be discussing the State of the Environment Report proposal at the Working Group meeting this week. He thinks there are definite opportunities for ESIP to utilize the framework for the SOE to move forward. 
Christine suggested that the April Steering Committee call focus on determining the agenda for the May meeting. She requested that members send suggestions for the May agenda to her in the coming weeks. She will consolidate the suggestions and the group can prioritize the list during the April call. (Action to be taken: Steering Committee members will forward suggestions for the May meeting agenda prior to the second week of April).
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